
 
 

ORDER TO REMEDY 
June 29, 2023 
 
Robin DeGroat 
480 Perry Road 
Binghamton, NY 13905 
 
RE: 119 Chestnut Street 
       Tax map # 128.08-3-81 
 
Mr. DeGroat, 
 
I am contacting you regarding your property at 119 Chestnut Street in the village. The tenants 
have vacated the property.  You will need to have the garbage and refuse removed from the 
exterior of the property and have the grass mowed by July 9, 2023 otherwise Village DPW will be 
sent to do so.  
 
The structure is currently unsecured; please lock the place down before squatters move in.   
 
Referencing this department’s previous correspondence to you, the property will need to have all 
items detailed in the letter corrected as well as any new issues the former tenants may have 
caused. Code will need to inspect before the building can be reoccupied. 

 
If you wish to discuss this matter you may contact us at 687-1221 weekdays 8:30am until 3:30pm. 
 
Respectfully, 
 
 
Terry Coleman 
Building Code Official 
 


